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	Watchfield Parish Council




Mr David Buckle,

Vale of White Horse District Council,

Benson Lane,

Crowmarsh Gifford,

Wallingford,

OX10 8ED

Complaints,

Vale of White Horse District Council,

Freepost,

Abbey House,

Abingdon,

OX14 3YB

June 1st, 2014

Dear Mr Buckle & Mr Duffield,

STAGE ONE OFFICIAL COMPLAINT
Re: Conduct of Planning Department in dealing with application P14/V1111/FUL

In dealing with this application your department has fallen short of standards and procedures by:-

a) Doing something wrong

b) Failing to deliver a service

c) Not treating us fairly

Pre-application advice by Laura Hudson is quoted in the application as, “As long as there is a pending application to vary the conditions to allow for the overlap (given we don’t know how long this will be) and on the basis that not all the pitches will be occupied then I can confirm that it would not be reasonable to commence enforcement proceedings. You just need to apply to vary the conditions which relate to the timing for the provision of the crossing and the relocation of the access as these are currently required pre-occupation so need to be varied to within a certain time of occupation.”

This advice has led to the immediate occupation of the site, even prior to the consideration of the current application.

Watchfield Parish Council wishes to take issue with the fact that Laura Hudson has:-

1. Unilaterally, or with the consent of Head of Planning, decided that the conditions imposed as part of a previous application, decided by a properly convened Planning Committee, are not important enough to be adhered to.  

2. Unilaterally, or with the consent of Head of Planning, decided she can pre-empt the decision of a future Planning Committee by giving a decision on this application herself. 

3. Unilaterally, or with the consent of Head of Planning, intended to abandon the proper process of public consultation with regard to this application as the decision has already been made and the applicants now occupy the site. This is despite, after the applicants had occupied the site, circulating a document to some residents informing them of the application and stating, “I welcome your comments on the application. This allows me to negotiate with applicants and to amend and improve the proposal if appropriate. This often addresses concerns expressed by local town or parish council, neighbours and other consultees.” This is clearly a breach of the consultation process and as de facto permission had already been given. This consultation is a sham.
4. Unilaterally, or with the consent of Head of Planning, decided that planning conditions will not be enforced.

Watchfield Parish Council is complaining about this process because it has resulted in the non-implementation of extremely important safety features designed to prevent serious injury and death. We believe these breaches of procedure will lead to a serious accident which could be entirely prevented.

Of particular concern is the occupation of the site prior to conditions being enforced that were designed for the safety of the occupants and others having to visit the site due to the fact of its occupation. Unilateral decisions to not enforce the original conditions and to allow occupation by virtue of applying for variation does not change the fact the conditions were considered VITAL to the safe occupation of the site and were designed to be in force PRIOR to first occupation.

Below is the email from Laura Hudson in explanation as to why she was not going to pursue any enforcement options.

From: Laura Hudson
Sent: ‎Friday‎, ‎23‎ ‎May‎ ‎2014 ‎15‎:‎41
To: francisandsue2004@yahoo.co.uk
Cc: adrian.duffield@southandvale.gov.uk, Derek McKenzie, Emma Turner,
Martin Deans, Elaine Ware, Roger Cox, Simon Howell, Yvonne Constance


Dear Sue 


Many thanks for your email.  It has been forwarded to me to respond. 
We have been liaising with the applicants agents over the past few
months on the discharge of conditions which are largely complete. The
only issues outstanding are the highway related works including the
crossing and the relocation of the site access.  The details have all
been approved however as you know under the current conditions the crossing and the new access
should be complete prior to occupation.

As you are aware the County are re-surfacing the A420 this Summer when
the road will be closed and therefore it makes sense for the works to be
carried out then, as advised by the County.  The applicants have also
been liaising with the County to try and agree the time frame and
logistics of carrying out the works.

Unfortunately the timing has resulted in some of the Gypsies (adults
only) having to move on site prior to the works being carried out as
they have no authorised alternative and would end up on the roadside
which is not something we would wish to encourage.  We have therefore
advised them that their only option to avoid Enforcement action is to
apply to vary the timing of the condition to allow for this overlap on
the understanding that this a short term situation and that no children
will be on site without the crossing in place who would need to cross
the road to go to school. 

This is not an ideal situation however it was considered the only


reasonable solution to try and manage this overlap without the
applicants being at risk of enforcement action.  We are required by
current Government Guidance to take a pro-active approach to managing
development.

I was not aware that they were looking to move onto the site today as it
was hoped that the application to vary the conditions would be further
progressed.  However whilst it is pending it would not be reasonable to
pursue enforcement action and it is unlikely that we would succeed at
any enforcement appeal.  The site benefits from planning permission for
a gypsy site therefore it is a question of ensuring that the crossing
works are carried out as soon as possible.  Obviously if these works are
not carried out within the July window of opportunity then we would seek
to commence enforcement proceedings.

I hope that this helps to explain the situation.
Kind Regards

Laura

If liaison has taken place with various agencies to discharge conditions, the evidence is certainly not on the Vale’s Planning site which lists the last report regarding the discharge of these conditions as October 2013. There is no report of consultations with OCC Highways and our District and County Councillors inform us that the plans for the crossing have not been agreed and the money has not been paid for its construction. We understand that a failure to pay for and install the crossing and lighting during the summer will lead to a lengthy time bar for further construction work on the A420. We have absolutely NO confidence that the Vale of White Horse District Council Planning Department will take any enforcement action, even at that point, to remove the applicants from site until the required safety features are in place and fully functional. A lack of alternative accommodation could be used by a great many who have been refused permission or have to adhere to planning conditions first. Why has an exception been made in this case? The idiocy of allowing adults only on site would be laughable if the consequences were not so dire. Children have already been observed on site by Thames Valley Police, as evidenced by Anna Robinson’s reply. Miss Hudson fails to acknowledge that any prior permission from which the site ‘benefits’ is CONDITIONAL.
Conditions 11 and 17 of P12/V1901/FUL states – Prior to the first use or occupation of the development hereby permitted the proposed pedestrian crossing, footway link and lighting shall be implemented.
These are SAFETY conditions to allow safe movement of pedestrians to and from the site and protect other road users from those trying to cross a 60mph stretch of the A420, on a bend with 20,000 traffic movements a day. It is blindingly obvious that this should remain a condition PRIOR to occupation. Limiting the occupancy of the site does not make crossing the road more safe. It is unsafe for anyone to use the site with no lit crossing point. It makes no difference whether the occupants of the site are adult or children. They will all be trying to cross the same road, with the same inherent dangers. This unilateral decision and the resulting occupation also endangers the lives of those who will now have to visit the site due to the fact of its occupation and have to negotiate this road with no safe crossing point. Previous applications for this site were turned down on road safety grounds due to the lack of a safe crossing point and this reason was upheld at appeal.
The Committee Report on the initial application (P12/V1901/FUL), paragraph 3.4 states that, “Findings of the safety audit accepted subject to the finer detail of the proposed crossing and lighting details. Initially required the lighting details prior to determination of the application but now accept that these can be secured by condition providing the site cannot be occupied without the lighting in place. The condition should ensure that IF LIGHTING CANNOT BE SECURED THEN THE DEVELOPMENT CANNOT PROCEED. Conditions recommended relating to provision of lighting and crossing prior to occupation, visibility splays, access and parking in accordance with the submitted plan, closure of the existing access and drainage details.” Paragraph 8, 14 states that, Full details of the proposed pedestrian crossing to be provided prior to occupation. 15 states that, THE SITE SHALL NOT BE OCCUPIED until the 
installation of street lighting in accordance with details to be submitted and approved by the local planning authority.

Conditions 4, 5 and 18 all relate to safety aspects of traffic visibility and access both on and off site. Laura Hudson has again, unilaterally or with the consent of Head of Planning, waived the need for these conditions to be a prerequisite for occupation.
Laura Hudson’s actions, with or without the consent of Head of Planning, have resulted in an unsafe situation with, potentially, lethal consequences. Does the Council take collective responsibility when a fatality occurs or will Laura Hudson be held personally liable?
Watchfield Parish Council, on behalf of the residents of Watchfield, registers a complaint against the actions of the Planning Department in disregarding the safety conditions imposed by a Planning Committee, pre-empting the decision of a future Planning Committee, failing to enforce planning conditions and failing in its public consultation obligations.

We require an answer to these complaints and a lack of a satisfactory reply will result in the complaint being escalated to the Ombudsman. More importantly we require the immediate enforcement of properly imposed planning conditions and restructuring of the Planning Department to restore faith in its abilities and the belief that its actions are in the best interest of residents of the Vale.
Yours sincerely,

Sue Nodder
Chairman Watchfield Parish Council

Cc

Laura Hudson


Cllr Elaine Ware
Cllr Simon Howell


Cllr Yvonne Constance

Cllr Robert Sharp


Cllr Roger Cox

Cllr Sandy Lovatt


Cllr Bob Johnston

Cllr Eric Batts


Cllr Sue Marchant

Cllr Janet Shelley


Cllr Bill Jones

Cllr Anthony Hayward

Cllr Richard Webber

Cllr Margaret Turner

Cllr Catherine Webber

Cllr John Woodford

All correspondence should be addressed to the Clerk

Chairman

Sue Nodder – 11 Oxford Square – Watchfield – Oxon – SN6 8TB
Tel: 01793 780329 – e-mail francisandsue2004@yahoo.co.uk
Clerk
Watchfield Village Hall – Chapel Hill – Watchfield – Oxon – SN6 8TA
– e-mail watchfieldclerk@hotmail.co.uk
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